
WAC 246-221-180  Method of obtaining approval of proposed dispos-
al procedures.  Any person may apply to the department for approval of 
proposed procedures to dispose of radioactive material in a manner not 
otherwise authorized in this chapter. Each application shall contain a 
description of the radioactive material, including the quantities and 
kinds of radioactive material and levels of radioactivity involved, 
the physical and chemical properties that have an impact on risk eval-
uation, and the proposed manner and conditions of disposal. The appli-
cation, where appropriate, shall also include an analysis and evalua-
tion of pertinent information as to the nature of the environment, in-
cluding topographical, geological, meteorological, and hydrological 
characteristics; usage of ground and surface waters in the general 
area; the nature and location of other potentially affected facili-
ties; analyses and procedures to ensure that doses are maintained 
ALARA within the dose limits of this chapter; and procedures to be ob-
served to minimize the risk of unexpected or hazardous exposures.

The department will not approve any application for a license to 
receive radioactive material from other persons for disposal on land 
not owned by a state or the federal government.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050. WSR 94-01-073, § 246-221-180, 
filed 12/9/93, effective 1/9/94. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.70.040. 
WSR 91-02-049 (Order 121), recodified as § 246-221-180, filed 
12/27/90, effective 1/31/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.080. WSR 
87-01-031 (Order 2450), § 402-24-135, filed 12/11/86; Order 1095, § 
402-24-135, filed 2/6/76.]
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